Wadham School

A Church of England Community School

“Life in all its fullness” John 10:10

07t March 2024
Dear Parent or Carer,

RE: Update Year 8 Legoland Visit - Tuesday 19t March 2024

I am writing to update you with details about the Year 8 trip to Legoland and to
answer some questions that have been asked.

e Legoland is largely CASHLESS therefore students will need their phones or
contactless payment cards to make purchases. The below extract has been
taken directly from the Legoland website.

The resort is pre-dominantly cashless; however, we do also accept cash at
the following locations:

. LEGO Store
. Lockers (Cash Only)
. Game Stands

Payment can be made via Apple Pay, Android Pay, Contactless and all
major debit/credit cards.

e Students are not required to wear school uniform. We would advise that
students are dressed appropriately for potential wet weather.

e Students can bring their mobile phones with them, but we must re-iterate
that it is not acceptable to take photos of other students and adults without
their express permission.

e We would advise students, where possible and if they are bringing their
mobile phones, to download the free Legoland app. This has extensive
knowledge of the park, maps and queuing times for the rides to enable the
students to plan their day efficiently.

e As per my previous letter, the coach will be leaving at 7am, therefore it is
recommended that your child arrives at school at least 20 minutes before the
time of departure.

o We will be stopping at Fleet services on the outward and inward part of the
journey, so your child can purchase their lunch there if required.

Please could I remind you to provide your child with a re-fillable water bottle-
there are water stations around the park.
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The estimated time of arrival back to Wadham School will be approx. 7pm. We will
ask students to contact their parents via mobile phone with updates and to give a
specific arrival time.

Please can we also remind you that all payments need to be received by the 11t
March.

If you have any further questions, please contact me on the email below.
Alternatively, tutors are happy to answer questions.

Yours sincerely

/
Mr K Allington

Head of Year 8
Kallington@wadhamschool.co.uk
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